
 
 

FRIDAY NEWSLETTER 
‘Hand in hand, we love,  
learn and achieve’ 

Head Teacher:  
Mrs Charlene Gethin 
School e-mail:                        
office@needwood.staffs.sch.uk 
Website: 
www.theforestfederation.co.uk 

Telephone: 01283575216 

                                                                             

 

When you change the way you look at things, the things you look at change. 
— Wayne Dyer  

Friday 4th September 2020  

HEADTEACHER’S AWARDS 

 

Green Star 

  

Bronze Star 

 

Silver Star 

  

Gold Star 

 

Bronze Cup     

  

Silver Cup  

 

Gold Cup           

  

Bronze Medal 

 

Silver medal  

OF THE WEEK 

Class 1 

 

Class 2  

 

Class 3 

 

EXTENDED SCHOOL CLUBS OF THE WEEK  
 

W/C    SCHOOL CLUBS 

  

 

 

DIARY DATES 

2020 LATEST ITEMS SHOWN IN RED 

07.09.20 BIKEABILITY—YEAR 6 

08.09.20 BIKEABILITY—YEAR 5 

21.09.20-

23.09.20 

WOW FACTOR RETREAT (TBC) 

28.09.20 SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS  

02.10.20 HARVEST AND THANKSGIVING 

SERVICE  

14.10.20 PARENTS EVENING  

20.10.20 OPEN MORNING (NEW INTAKE) 

23.10.20 LAST DAY OF TERM  

02.11.20 TERM STARTS  

02.11.20-

06.11.20 

YR 5 AND 6 RESISENTIAL TRIP  

27.11.20 CHRISTINGLE SERVICE 2.30PM 

08.12.20 CHRISTMAS LUNCH  

14.12.20 CHRISTMAS PERFORMANCE PM  

15.12.20 CHRISTMAS PERFORMANCE    

AFTERNOON  

17.12.20 ENRICHMENT DAY  

18.12.20 CHRISTMAS JUMPER DAY  

18.12.20 LAST DAY OF TERM  

04.01.21 INSET DAY  

05.01.21 TERM STARTS  

Corinthians  5.17: Therefore, if anyone is in Christ, the new creation has come:  The old one 
has gone, the new is here!  You are a new creation of Him - what a blessing that is! 

mailto:office@needwood.staffs.sch.uk
http://www.needwood.staffs.sch.uk


ATTENDANCE-It’s been so lovely to see everyone back this week!We look forward to seeing you all on Monday for a full week back in school  

 

What an amazing start to term! You should be so proud of your children as they are all settled beautifully. We hope 
you liked the photos on Dojo and Twitter. Staff were so excited to see them and their rooms and learning have been 
brilliantly prepared – everyone seems really happy. We thank our families for doing such a good job for drop off and 
pick up procedures and it’s a shame it was so wet on day one!  

 

Please remember that, going forward, we will be sending blogs with photos on Twitter and Dojo will purely be for 
communication between us. Additionally, birthdays will be celebrated in worship. Each week we will send the zoom 
link on Dojo so you can join us should you choose. We will have The Forest Family together and it will be a 2.30pm.  

 

We attach an A-Z reminders sheet which is updated for Covid-19 plans (in red). Please note the final details for you 
regarding key changes to lunch, PE kits and homework.   

 

We so look forward to our first full week next week and hope you have a lovely weekend. Mrs C Gethin and Ralph.  

 

TOOLKITS 

This is just a little clarification around the mental health tool kits. At this time, more than any other, we need to sup-
port our children with their return to school and their mental health. Whilst we have asked for 
nothing to be brought into school with the children other than lunchboxes and water bottles, as 
the tool kits have now been built up and will be readily used we feel that the contents from you 
will be incredibly pertinent. We therefore ask for the originally planned items, family photographs, 
affirmations, and a little letter from home telling your child how loved they are, any good in jokes, 
family wisdom etc. which will help them if they feel sad. Examples were in the original letter and 
newsletter, please shout if you need help. Please don’t rush around doing it this evening if you 

haven’t done it already, we can collect them over the next week or so. They also can be changed at your discretion 
over time. I hope that helps with any worries that you have. The contents will go into their own folder and will only be 
handled by them. 

 

WELLBEING 

Leaflets wellbeing   

We have managed to Dojo many resources over lockdown and the summer re wellbeing. 
Attached is a leaflet which you might find useful from our EP service who have been work-
ing very hard behind the scenes. We are endeavouring to update our website with all of the resources for your use.  

Children’s wellbeing surveys were well received and Ralph and I responded to them yesterday in our whole Forest 
Family Worship! The results are attached should you wish to view the flavour. Children were mostly concerned with 
not seeing friends in other bubbles and how to socially distance effectively. We are so proud of our children for using 
their voices to express their joys and worries and we will continue to listen carefully and support them in this. Addi-
tionally, if you have any further questions please don’t hesitate to ask!  

 

EMAILS 

Our emails have migrated during the summer holidays and we are having a few problems re-
ceiving and sending  external emails—if we have not responded to anything you have sent re-
cently please do let us know.  If it is anything urgent please give the office a call to check.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

PE KITS AND PE DAYS  

As you will have read from previous correspondence the children can come to school 
in their PE kits on their PE days. Please choose their shorts and t-shirt or tracksuit as 
appropriate to the weather. They may wear their PE trainers on these days. 

The children’s PE days are as follows: 

Class 1 – Tuesday and Thursday 

Class 2 – Monday and Friday 

Class 3 – Tuesday and Thursday 

 

HOMEWORK  

Homework information is included in the A-Z attached. The days of set and collection are:  

Class 1  Monday* 

Class 2 Wednesday* 

Class 3  Friday  

*please note year 2 Maths homework will be Friday  

 

DOJO 

Please can all parents check their emails for invites to class dojo, this is for the parents of 
children who are new to school and those who have moved classes.  

SCHOOL FRUIT AND VEGETABLE SCHEME 

Today, the Government has confirmed that the school fruit and vegetable scheme, which 

was paused during the coronavirus (COVID-19) outbreak, will resume as normal in autumn when 

all children return to school. This scheme provides daily fresh produce for pupils in key stage 1 

and helps every child have a healthy, happy start to life. 

 

CHARTWELLS  

Below are the links to items Chartwells (our kitchen supplier) have put together over the summer 
to help with the way back to school and ideas for the children. 

Super Yummy Kitchen: 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCyu3g1IGSmMJAqGQGOJr7MA 

Medical Diets: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=F7Qg1lkg7P0 

Back to school Safely: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Az4wEtr_vWI 

 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCyu3g1IGSmMJAqGQGOJr7MA
https://nam03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3DF7Qg1lkg7P0&data=02%7C01%7Cmark.gladwin%40compass-group.co.uk%7C9f411d8ffd8b459e8be108d84f5a62b2%7Ccd62b7dd4b4844bd90e7e143a22c8ead%7C0%7C0%7C637346597185632945&sd
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Az4wEtr_vWI


 

School information can be provided in different languages, large print, simple text only or Braille.  

 

                                    
      BOTH:                    NEEDWOOD      
 
 
ALL SAINTS  

  

 

 

 

 

Please see the attached Service 

Sheet for local services throughout  

September 2020 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Disclaimer: We are proud to have a newsletter which shares information with you for our parish, village, WI, social club, Rascals and our local communities. 

We do try to vet all items which go into school bags and unless you are notified, are not paid to provide this information. We do not necessarily endorse and 

we cannot be held responsible for the validity or content of  external information.  

 

  

 

Hanbury Benefice Worship Rota for September 2020. 

 

Sunday 6 September, joint service at Rangemore, 11.15 hours led by Les. 

 

Sunday 13 September, joint service at Draycott, 10.00 hours, led by John. 

 

Sunday 20 September, joint service at Hanbury, 10.00 hours, led by Frances. 

 

Sunday 27 September, joint service at Newborough, 10am led by Les. 

 

Sunday 4 October, joint service at Rangemore, 11.15 hours led by John. 

 

 

Services to be Holy Communion or Holy Communion by Extension. 

MOBILE LIBRARY  

We are thrilled to report that Newborough's mobile library service is to be re-
instated. Due to Covid-19 there's no start date yet for the service, but we are 
scheduled to have a fortnightly visit on Thursdays from 3:50 – 4:20pm. As it’s 
at this time school are unable to take the children as we did in the past. 


